
From: David Illsley   
Sent: 28 November 2022 17:15 
To: M3 Junction 9 <M3Junction9@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: M3 Junction 9 Improvement project - Adequacy of consultation request 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55  
Application by National Highways for an Order Granting Development Consent for the M3 
Junction 9 Improvement - Adequacy of consultation request 
 
Thank you for contacting the New Forest National Park Authority regarding the adequacy of 
consultation undertaken by National Highways as part of the development of their proposals for the 
M3 junction 9 improvements at Winnall, Winchester.  
 
The New Forest National Park Authority is defined as a ‘local authority’ under section 42 and 43 of 
the Planning Act 2008 for the proposed development. We can confirm that in our view the 
consultation undertaken by National Highways with the National Park Authority has been 
appropriate. The National Park Authority therefore considers that the applicant has complied with 
the relevant legal duties set out in your letter dated 23 November 2022 (attached).   
 
If you have any queries regarding the National Park Authority’s response please get back to me at 
this email address.  
 
David Illsley 
Policy & Conservation Manager  
Work Mobile:  
 




